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Dear Pastor and Church,                                                                                                                        July - August 2019                                                                                                      

THE SAVIOUR STILL SAVES!! 

It is difficult to put into words all that the Lord has done this summer in Navajoland. He blesses faithfulness. Many 
faithful people were involved in the various VBS meetings and other events held by the various churches and 
missions. Following is a brief report on all our Lord did in July and August. 
 

THE SAVIOUR STILL SAVES AT VBS 
 

The summer is always busy with VBS meetings as they are a tremendous outreach for our 
churches. It was our privilege to be involved in some of them. Low Mountain is a remote 
community in fairly close proximity to Pinon, where Joel and Fabi lead Strong Hold Baptist 
Church. It was decided to have a VBS in this community and see 
what the Lord would do. Bro. Joel thought we might have 30-40 
people show up. Instead, there was an average of 93 with a high 
night of 107 with around 30 saved!! The Chapter House was packed! 
There are folks coming to Pinon as a direct result of this great 
meeting! Pray for the future of the Low Mountain community. It may 
be that the Lord will desire a church plant in this needy place! 

Crownpoint Baptist Church will start having regular services this fall under the 
leadership of Bro. Aaron Nelson. They had their first VBS and Mrs. Haynes and I were 
able to assist during one night of the meeting. They had an average attendance of 
over 100 and 22 saved! This is a great start for Crownpoint and there is even a young lady who was saved that 
Bro. Aaron and his wife have been discipling. Great stuff! 
 

THE SAVIOUR STILL SAVES AT NAVAJOLAND BAPTIST REVIVAL (NBR) 
 

NBR is a wonderful time when several of our churches gather to have a meeting in 
Ganado. The goal is to encourage and strengthen the churches and preachers. The 
last night saw nearly 300 people gather and the Lord came down!! There were a couple 
of folks saved and we were able to raise over $2500 to help a fellow church planter pay 
off a desperately needed van for his ministry! The results of this revival meeting are still 
being felt at Ganado Baptist Church! It also serves as the “kick-off” for the new 
semester at Ganado Baptist Bible College. We have 14 students this semester! 
        

        THE SAVIOUR STILL SAVES AT CHAMBERS BAPTIST CHURCH 
 
The chartering service was held for Chambers Baptist Church. Pastor David Moncibaiz is now leading this 
indigenous work! Pastor Todd Lasseter and Bro. Bob Smith came out to have a part in the service. What a 
blessing! We are praying that God will use this church to reach many people for Christ! Bro. Joel and Mrs. Fabi 
were able to be a part of “turning loose” this work. Joyful and emotional!! 
 

THE SAVIOUR STILL SAVES IN OLD FASHIONED DOOR-TO-DOOR SOULWINNING 
 

Ganado Baptist Church has seen a good increase in the number of folks going soulwinning 
on Tuesdays. We had the privilege of leading a teen to the Lord. The past Sunday, she, along 
with her sister and dad, were baptized and three additional precious souls were saved in the 
service. There were nearly 100 people in the service. This is possible because you pray and 
give. Thank you for helping us as we tell our people of the True God Who desires to save all 
men!! 
 
 
Dr. and Mrs. Mark Haynes 


